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                            VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK   

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2016 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman Myron Tannenbaum, Brian Kerr,  

Abby Roberts, John Figliomeni, Joe Mazzullo 

Patrick Nadolske, Police Department Liaison 

ABSENT:  Kelly Wenstrup, Ed Zagajeski, Vincent Keck    

     

 

Chairman Tannenbaum called to order the meeting at 7:35 p.m. 

 

 

Old Business 

 

No old business. 

 

 

New Business 

 

1. ‘No Parking’ Corner Heathcote and 438 Stanley Avenue 

 

Mary Marchiselli, Stanley Avenue resident, appeared and stated that she has difficulty exiting 

her property and inquired if a parking space could be eliminated.  There are visibility issues 

when going out onto the roadway from her driveway. She said that there are commercial trucks 

parked in the road.   

 

Ms. Marchiselli stated also that motorists turn around in her driveway.  Her house is the first 

house on the left after the apartment building.  

  

Ms. Roberts suggested that a sign be put up in the road ‘Compact Cars Only’.  Mr. Mazzullo said 

that this type of sign cannot be put up on Village roads.  This signage is used in parking lots. 

 

Mr. Tannenbaum said that he is reluctant to take away Village parking spaces.   

 

Mr. Tannenbaum said a site visit will take place before the next meeting. 

 

Put on October agenda. 

 

 

2.  351 Palmer Avenue School Bus Pick Up and Drop Off 

 

Mr. Tannenbaum said a resident wrote to the Village regarding his two handicap children who 

are picked up by a mini bus at this address.  The Board was sympathetic for the family not 
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having adequate space for the bus to pick up the two children and their equipment, and agreed 

that action should be taken right away.  

 

Mr. Tannenbaum said a handicap parking sign would allow any handicapped motorist to park in 

the spot and it would not work in this instance.  He said the Village Board would have to pass an 

Ordinance.  A special Ordinance passed could be rescinded at any time, i.e., should the family 

move away.  

 

It was agreed that a custom sign be created for a handicap pick-up zone.  This would cover the 

resident’s driveway and six feet beyond the sign pole.  Times discussed were from 6 a.m. to 8 

a.m. and 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. on school days, and to paint lines on the road.  

 

On motion of Mr. Mazzullo, seconded by Mr. Kerr, a custom sign for a handicap pick-up/drop- 

off zone be installed in front of the driveway at 351 Palmer Avenue westbound covering the 

width of the driveway and six feet east from the pole with hours posted as follows: 6 AM to 8 

AM, and 2 PM to 4 PM on school days.  Lines to be painted on the roadway.  Motion passed. 

 

 

3.  370 Palmer Avenue  - Safety Issue 

 

This matter was discussed.  No action taken. 

 

 

4.  Parking Time Limits on Nine Acres Lane 

 

After a brief discussion, Mr. Tannenbaum said a site visit will take place before the next 

meeting.  The location is Nine Acres Lane and Orienta Avenue. 

 

Put on October agenda.   

 

 

5.  No Parking 25 feet to Corner on Hall Avenue to Orienta Avenue 

 

This matter was previously discussed.  Mr. Tannenbaum said he will e-mail the Chief.  

 

 

6.  Traffic Light at Hoyt Street and Mamaroneck Avenue 

 

Mr. Tannenbaum discussed the traffic light on Mamaroneck Avenue and Hoyt Street.  It was 

suggested that a left-hand turn arrow in the westerly direction be added onto the traffic light on 

Mamaroneck Avenue and Hoyt Street.  The Board agreed. 

 

On motion of Mr. Kerr, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, a left-hand turn arrow be put on the traffic 

light in the west bound direction on Mamaroneck Avenue and Hoyt Street.  Motion passed. 
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Other 

 

- Bridge at Train Station Hit by Trucks and Board’s Suggestions to Deter Future Hits 

 

The Bridge by the station was discussed.  Yellow and black striping around the bridge tunnel 

alerting motorists of a low Bridge was recommended. 

 

Officer Nadolske said that strikes to the Bridge continue on a weekly basis.   

 

The Board members agreed that action needs to be taken soon.  Mr. Tannenbaum said the 

Village would need to contact the MTA to discuss solutions.   

 

On motion of Ms. Roberts, seconded by Mr. Kerr, the Traffic Commission supports and requests 

a follow through by the Village to contact the MTA on solutions to reduce hits to the Bridge, and 

to put yellow and black striping around the Bridge tunnel to alert motorists of the low Bridge.  

Motion passed.  

 

 

-  Mr. Tannenbaum said a laptop would be useful for traffic meetings to view Village street maps 

on the large screen in the courtroom.  Ms. Hohlweck said she will contact Elena in the office. 

 

- Ms. Hohlweck said she will contact Elena regarding having a Trustee attend the next Traffic 

meeting as discussed, and requested.  

 

 

Minutes  

 

1.    Draft August Minutes 

On motion of Mr. Mazzullo, seconded by Ms. Roberts, the Minutes of the August 2016 meeting 

were approved as corrected.  Motion passed. 

 

 

Adjournment 

 

On motion of Ms. Roberts, seconded by Mr. Figliomeni, the meeting was adjourned at  

9:00 p.m.  Motion passed. 

 

PREPARED BY:    RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 

Anne Hohlweck    Agostino A. Fusco      

    Clerk-Treasurer 

  


